
20 August 2023:   
Twentieth Week of Ordinary Time 

Next Week’s Readings: 
1Kings 19:9,11-13 

Romans 9:1-5 

Matthew 14:22-33 

Parish Newsletter:: A reminder to all our parishioners that if you have any items to be 
included in the Newsletter, please send it to the following email address by 5pm Thursday: 
kerikericatholic@gmail.com,  or phone 401 7429. 

Sunday’s Readings, and Rosters for Kerikeri 2023 

Welcome: Olivier 
Laptop: Lorna 

Reader 1: Fob 

Reader 2: Filomena 

Prayers of the Faithful: Howard 

Collections: Paul 
Mins. of Eucharist:  Peter B, Barry & 

Pauline M 

Sacristan: Pauline M 

Hospitality:  Wiga & Olivier 
Church Cleaning: Nellie & Sigit 

13 August 2023:   
Nineteenth Week of Ordinary Time 

This Week’s Readings: 
1Kings 19:9,11-13 

Romans 9:1-5 

Matthew 14:22-33 

Please pray for the sick: Those who are ill or injured and in need of our prayers, especially 
Moss Pepper, Judy Poole, Barrett Feldman, Monica Hegarty, Leah McNee, Maurice Macken, 
Pam Scahill, Carmen Evlampieff, Danielle Harris, Alf Fisher, Pope Francis, Shirley Douglas, 
Wanda Watola,  Emelisa Abadiez, Maureen Clare, John Wigley, Leah Goddard, Michael Gar-
rett, Jenny Hope, Bishop Denis Browne, Teddy Jacobs, Paul Dowd, Geoff Davies.    
            Please keep them in your prayers... 

We remember those who have died recently:  
 Fr Michael Hill, IC , Irma Corcoran, David Barrett, Margaret Austin-Campbell, Moira Tracy. Fr John 

Tollan, Alison James, Fr Mario Dorado, OFM CAP, Fr Leo Doyle, Derek Vujcich, Brian Walsh, 
Cathy Hill, Msgr. Terry Leslie, Bunny Honiss, Mary Hape, Queen Elizabeth II, Peter Westend, 

Anne Byatt, Simon Barbour, and our loved ones whose anniversaries occur at this time.  
Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord… 

Welcome: Rod 

Laptop: Bob 

Reader 1: Kathy 

Reader 2:  Marie B 

Prayers of the Faithful: Filomena 

Collections: Pauline K 

Mins. of Eucharist:  Wendy, Eileen & 

Peter B 

Sacristan:  Howard 

Hospitality:  Eileen & Rod 

Church Cleaning: Lorna 

 

MASS TIMES 

Holy Family  

(Kerikeri) 

 

Sunday: 10:15 am 

Monday 9:15 am 

Tuesday 9:15 am 

Wednesday 9:15 am 

Friday: 12:30 pm 

Saturday 9:15 am 

 

Holy Hour 

First Friday: 11:30am 

  

RECONCILIATION 

Wednesday  

5:30-6:00pm 

First Friday  

11:30-12:15pm 

 

SACRED HEART  

(Waitāruke) 

Saturday Vigil Mass 

5:00 pm 

Thursday 9:00 am  
(School Term Only) 

Kerikeri and Waitāruke 

Catholic Pastoral Area  

  Parish Newsletter 2023/28 

13 August 2023 

Nineteenth Week of Ordinary Time 

1st READING 2nd READING GOSPEL 

1 KINGSS 

19:9,11-13 

MATTHEW 

14:22-33 

ROMANS 

9:1-5 

 

Parish Priest: Fr. Tony King-Archer.  
Presbytery: 6 Cobham Court, Kerikeri;  

Phone 021 190 6969 email: kerikeripriest@gmail.com 

.From St Ignatius of Antioch's letter to Polycarp 

Let everything be done for God's 
honour 

Avoid evil practices: indeed, preach against them. Tell my sisters to 
love the Lord and be content with their husbands in the flesh and in 
the spirit, and in the same way bid my brothers in Christ’s name to 
love their wives as the Lord loves his Church. If anyone can remain 
chaste in honour of the Saviour’s flesh, then let him do so without 
boasting. For if he boasts of it, he is lost; and if he thinks himself for 
this reason better than the bishop, he is lost. Those who marry 
should be united with the bishop’s approval, so that the marriage 
may follow God’s will and not merely the prompting of the flesh. Let 
everything be done for God’s honour. 

Hear your bishop, that God may hear you. My life is a sacrifice 
for those who are obedient to the bishop, the presbyters and the 
deacons; and may it be my lot to share with them in God. Work 
together in harmony: struggle together, run together, suffer togeth-
er, rest together, rise together, as stewards, advisors and servants 
of God. Seek to please him whose soldiers you are and from whom 
you draw your pay; let none of you prove a deserter. Let your bap-
tism be your armour, your faith your helmet, your charity your spear, 
your patience your panoply. Let your good works be your deposits, 
so that you may draw out well-earned savings. So be patient and 
gentle with one another, as God is with you. May I have joy in you 
for ever! 

Since I have heard that the church of Antioch in Syria is in peace 
through your prayers, I too am more tranquil in my reliance upon 
God. If only I may find my way to God through my passion and at 
the resurrection prove to be your disciple! My most blessed Poly-
carp, you should convene a godly council and appoint someone 
whom you consider dear and especially diligent to be called God’s 
courier and to have the honour of going into Syria and advancing 
God’s glory by speaking of your untiring charity.  

Continued on page 3 →  



Parish Notices: 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

FEAST DAYS THIS WEEK: 14 August, St Maximilian Kolbe, Priest, M; Vigil of the 
Assumption;  15 August, Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary, Patronal Feast 
for New Zealand; Holy Day of Obligation . 
 

WEEK-DAY MASS TIMETABLE: Vigil Mass for the Assumption of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary at Waitaruke at 5pm on Monday the 14th of August. 
Mass for Kerikeri 12:30pm and 6pm on Tuesday the 15th of August. Masses 
on Monday,  Wednesday-Saturday are at the usual times. 
 

WAITĀRUKE  PARISH NEW BANK ACCOUNT is 02-0108-0705977-000 . 
FR. FRANK BIRD hopes to visit us in Kerikeri on the 10th of September. If you 
would like to catch up with Fr. Frank, he will be concelebrating the 10:15am Mass 
on the 10th of September. 

NORTHLAND SCHOOLS ARE OPEN TO HAVING A CHAPLAIN, but at this 
stage there is none available. The same group that oversees Bible in School, also 
known as Launchpad, provides Chaplaincy training. For more information, ph Hel-
en, on 02108143675  

ROSTERS: Holy Family would like to thank all those who are serving the needs of 
the Parish. We still need volunteers for most Ministries, especially for: Prayers of 
the Faithful, Collectors, Musicians, Laptop Operators, Church Cleaners, Hospitality 
Hosts and Flower Arrangers. Please talk with Fr Tony or Pauline McKinley if you 
can help in any of these Ministries. 

FEED MY SHEEP: Thank you for your continuing and generous help. Your contri-
bution makes real difference to the Food Bank’s recipients during this time.  
 

NZ CATHOLIC: $4 in both churches. The 13-26 Aug issue is now available, Some 
headlines for this issue:  Maori champion sought for bishops’ conference. Exor-
cisms suspended in Christchurch. Marist education mission on Thailand/Myanmar 
border. New windows in Te Aroha rosary chapel.. 

Collections 5&6 August 2023 
 

 Kerikeri: $273.40 

Waitāruke: $70.20 

Thank you for your kind generosity. God bless. 

Faith in 55 words or fewer. 
 

.“Those who sincerely say ‘Jesus, I trust in You’ will find comfort 
 in all their  anxieties and fears.”    

       -St. John Paul II. 

Sacred Heart Parish 

867 State Highway 10, Kaeo 0274 

 

Katekita: Pastoral Care  
Tana Manuel, Maata Job Rakena, 
Mary Smith, Moana Wood, Aroha Henare 

 

Finance Committee 

Leon Rossbotham, Debbie McLean, 
 Ihaka Lenden, Hannah Da Via 

Your continued financial support is much appreciated.  
Donations and regular giving contributions can be paid directly 

into the parish account: 
HOLY FAMILY KERIKERI ECCLESIASTICAL GOODS TRUST    

02-0108-0708772-000  
 

Please email the Parish Office if you would like a tax receipt. For those who wish to 
continue to subscribe to our Parish Pledge Envelope Scheme, envelopes are located 
by the Notice Board at the back of the Church. If you are new to the system, please 
contact the Parish Office so that we can allocate a planned giving number to record 

your donation.  

 

Holy Family Parish 

34 Cobham Road, Kerikeri 0230 

 

Parish Pastoral Council 
Currently in hiatus for restructuring: to 
return in 2023. 
 

Finance Committee 

Fr Tony King-Archer,  Bob McKinley, 
Sigit Widodo, Lisa Anderson,           
Marie Byrne. 

 Cont’d from page 1:   From St Ignatius of Antioch's letter to Polycarp 

 

Let everything be done for God's honour 
 

A Christian is not his own master: his time is God’s. This is God’s 
work, and it will be yours as well when you have performed it. I have 
trust in the grace of God that you are ready to act generously when it 
comes to God’s work. Since I knew so well your zeal for truth, I have 
limited my appeal to these few words. 

I could not write to all the churches because I am sailing at once 
from Troas to Neapolis, as is required of me. I want you, therefore, as 
one who knows God’s purpose, to write to the churches of the East 
and bid them to follow the same procedure. Those who can should 
send representatives, while the rest should send letters through the 
messengers you have sent. Thus your community will be honoured for 
a good work of eternal value, as you yourself deserve. 

I wish all of you well for ever in Jesus Christ; through him may you 
all remain in God’s unity and in his care. Farewell in the Lord! 
 

 Blessings , Fr Tony  


